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Good afternoon, Fellow Lakeville Lions,  

This is the last newsletter for this Lions year.  I  only  have a couple  of things to  go over, then I'll  let 

you get back to this wonderful  summer  day. 

First of all, I would like to thank Lion Sharon  Miller for taking on the office of Treasurer.  She's been a 

member for over two years and I  believe she will do an excellent  job.  I would also like to thank Lion  

Anthony (Tony) Cordes for stepping up and asking to take on the office of 1st Vice President.  Tony has 

been a member for two years.  I brought him before the board of directors at our last meeting and he 

was voted in unanimously.  Now we need one more 3-year Director for our board of directors to be  

complete.  

We did a great job at this year's Strawberry Festival in North Liberty last weekend.  We had total  sales of 

$2,469.00, expenses of $818.68, for a net of $1,665.32 raised for Camp Millhouse.  Thank you to 

everyone who helped  to pull  this off. 

The June dinner meeting will be on the 25th at 6:30 pm at the Barn on W. Patterson here in Lakeville. 

This is going  to be the biggest night of the year for us.  First of all, did any of you realize  that on the 

28th of this month, we will 81 years old?  That's amazing all by itself.  In addition, District Governor  

Elect Warren Allender will be here to install our new incoming officers and directors.  But wait! There's 

more.  This is going to be the biggest Awards night that we have had in quite  some time.  We will be 

handing out over 20 awards after dinner.  Dinner will be catered by Christo's Restaurant in Plymouth.  

The cost will be $10.00 per person.   I do request that this be a semi casual  event.  If everything falls  

into place, we will  have 22 News there to cover the event.  We all want to look  our best for the TV 

camera,  don't we?  Reservations must be called in to Jean DuFord (574-201-0680) before June 18th.  

We have to turn in our head count on that day per our contract  with  them. 

The Scouts are working with us to build a  float for the  4th of July Parade in  Lakeville.  If you have any 

ideas, or want to help, it's being put together at my house at 64500 Maple Rd.  

The 4-H Fair will start at the end of the month.   If you have  any time at all that you can help, get with  

Jim Tillman ASAP.  He still has openings available.  

Yours in Lions , 

Lion James W. Tibbs, President 

Lakeville Lions Club 

tibbs.james829@gmail.com  

574-276-7521  




